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July 30, 2009
The Honorable Dow Constantine
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Constantine:

The enclosed report, Review the feasibility of implementing recycling and solar powered trash compaction in the King County Parks system, responds to Proviso P4, adopted in Section 88, Parks and Recreation, in the 2009 King County Adopted Budget, Ordinance 16312.  The motion directs the Parks and Recreation Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks to review the recycling and solar powered trash compaction devices in its maintenance of parks and recreation facilities.
The use of solar compaction units undoubtedly has many benefits.  However, the significant initial capital outlay of $4,035 per base unit, combined with the current park system maintenance regime and use pattern in the parks, render these compaction units impractical for our park system at this time.  Solar compaction will continue to be an option that is reviewed for applicability and financial feasibility in future parks and trails projects.  The division understands that there are newer trash compaction models being developed for larger units, which might work well for some parks in King County.  The division looks forward to learning more about these newer models as they are developed, as they might save trips to collect and deliver waste to transfer stations and further improve our efficiency and reduce our carbon footprint.
A solar trash compaction and recycling system may be highly effective in a system where trash collection is the primary task for maintenance trips or staff.  Savings in this type of system could be found by eliminating the number of trips needed to collect waste, particularly if trips are made solely to collect waste.  In the King County parks system, however, maintenance routines have long been tracked and streamlined, and the emptying of waste receptacles is one task among many that our maintenance staff perform on any trip.

Some efficiency could be found by using a solar compaction trash system at a site like Marymoor Park, but the maintenance savings would not make up for the cost of purchasing or leasing the unit and the remaining maintenance costs.  A solar compaction system also would incur other costs, including repair or replacement costs for vandalism or mechanical breakdown, the staff time to monitor on the computer whether or not the receptacles need to be emptied, and special runs to empty receptacles if a trip is not already scheduled in the vicinity.  In addition, there would be little reduction of the division’s carbon footprint, as our multi-tasking maintenance crews would not be saving driving time or be able to use different equipment if emptying receptacles less frequently.

If you have any questions about this report, please feel free to contact Tom Koney, Assistant Director of the Parks and Recreation Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-263-6229.
Thank you for your review of this proviso response.

Sincerely, 

Kurt Triplett
King County Executive
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